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Spring Term: Issue 04 29 January 2021 

Another week, a new announcement 
 
No doubt you will all have seen the announcement from the Prime Minister regarding the 
confirmation that pupils will return to school, at the earliest, on 08 March 2021. This will be, for many 
families (and staff too), a disappointment, as we wanted to be back together sooner than 08 March.  
 
This announcement may also put additional stress and pressure on families. As before, I would 
encourage families to reach out to us and discuss their issues if they are finding anything hard and 
we will support where we can. However, our staff are finding life equally challenging at the moment, 
both at home and with COVID-19 workload. Therefore, we have planned out a clear remote 
education plan to ensure staff workload is not unmanageable, so we may not be able to provide 
additional support and/or resources to families on an individual basis.  
 
I would also like to thank those families who, either via email or through the welfare calls, have given 
positive feedback, praise and thanks. This positivity lifts us all and the staff are always buoyed by 
these comments. Positivity and looking out for others will be what keep us going throughout this 
extended lockdown, and I hope families feel supported by the school and nursery too. Remember: 
we are all in the same storm, but we are all in different boats.  
 
With online learning continuing through our remote education offer, we have updated our 
Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy with an addendum, which can be located on the Uplands 
website. Please speak with your child about what to do if they see something they don’t think is 
appropriate. Please contact the school office if you need to discuss anything. 
 
Wishing you all a safe and relaxing weekend.  
 

Mr Sherwood 

Laptop donations! 
 
If any family has a laptop that they no longer need as they are upgrading, we would gratefully take it 
if we can use it and it is the appropriate specification. If you think you can help, please contact 
office@uplandsberkshire.org and we will be in touch to ask about technical specification or may need 
you to bring it in for us to check it over (after a quarantine period, of course!). We want to take 
donations but cannot afford to take laptops that are not suitable as we would then have to pay to 
dispose of them, so this is why we are asking for specifications and a discussion before accepting 
donations of laptops. Thank you in advance for your support. 

Vodafone 30GB data SIM cards 
 
We still have spare 30GB data SIM cards available. If you are struggling with internet at home or 
have patches with poor internet, get in touch and we will give you a free data SIM card! This offer is 
for anyone in the school who needs it. 

https://uplandsberkshire.org/
https://www.instagram.com/uplandsberks/
https://www.facebook.com/uplandsprimaryschoolandnursery/
https://twitter.com/Uplands_Berks
http://www.uplandsprimaryschool.com/
https://uplandsberkshire.org/key-information/safeguarding/
https://uplandsberkshire.org/key-information/safeguarding/
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Uplands social media 
 
We have joined Instagram! You can find us @uplandsberks for Uplands or @forest.learning.alliance 
for our Teaching School, the Forest Learning Alliance. We will be posting ‘good news’ and positive 
events from Uplands to this page, the Twitter page and ‘business page’ of Facebook. Other 
messages just for our families will still be put on the Facebook groups, but email/EdSmart/text/
newsletter will continue to be our main communication methods. 
 
To keep in touch with our former pupils and families, we have also created an alumni Facebook 
group. Please encourage family and friends who attended Uplands to join by searching for Uplands 
Primary School (Sandhurst) Alumni. We hope to raise the number of people in our school network to 
help support the school and give back to others who made the school what it is, so please do 
encourage others to join. Initially, there will not be too much activity on this group but we will build 
engagement and support as the year moves on, so please do encourage those who have been 
linked with the school to join. 

BBC ‘Own It’ App 
 
We would lilke to remind parents/carers about a BBC-designed ‘Own It’ app. The app can be 
downloaded from app stores (Android or Apple) and provides an app for advice, information and 
reflection on how the user is feeling, as well as the app installing a new keyboard which gives 
feedback on messages a child may be about to send. It is a fantastic app to help children regulate 
and consider what they send to others and keep them safe. We would recommend that families view 
the website here for more information and consider downloading and discussing the app with any 
pupil who has a mobile phone. Mr Sherwood has even downloaded it for his phone! There is also a 
BBC article which can be viewed here. 
 
We really believe this could help pupils consider what they send to each other, particularly for pupils 
in Years 5 and 6. We, as adults (both staff and parents/carers), may never be able to stop unkind 
messages online, but we can help pupils understand the dangers and help to keep them safer. 

Mental health app for parents/carers to help children 
 
We would like to draw parents’/carers’ attention to a new app, called Ollee, which is designed to help 
parents/carers with their child’s mental health. You can view more about the app here. 
 

What is Ollee? 
Ollee is a digital friend for children aged 8-11, created by Parent Zone and funded by BBC Children 
in Need’s A Million & Me initiative, which aims to make a difference to children’s emotional 
wellbeing. It’s designed to help children reflect on how they feel and to process their experiences 
with the support and help of their parents and carers – and it does this by offering them advice about 
a range of subjects: school, family, friends, their body, the internet and the world. 
 
For each of these subjects, children can choose an emotion that matches how they feel about 
it: happy, angry, sad, confused, frustrated, stressed or worried. Next, they can choose from a 
list of topics – for instance, a child who was worried about school might be able to select ‘I haven’t 
done my homework’ as the cause of their worry. Finally, they’ll see a page of advice about the topic, 
presented in child-friendly bite-sized chunks they can read then or save for later.  

https://uplandsberkshire.org/
https://www.instagram.com/uplandsberks/
https://www.facebook.com/uplandsprimaryschoolandnursery/
https://twitter.com/Uplands_Berks
http://www.uplandsprimaryschool.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/644167409612376
https://www.facebook.com/groups/644167409612376
https://www.bbc.com/ownit
https://www.bbc.com/ownit
https://www.bbc.co.uk/mediacentre/latestnews/2019/own-it
https://parentzone.org.uk/introducing-ollee
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Information poster for families 
 
This has been emailed out, and is also available on the Uplands website within the Covid-19 page. 

https://uplandsberkshire.org/
https://www.instagram.com/uplandsberks/
https://www.facebook.com/uplandsprimaryschoolandnursery/
https://twitter.com/Uplands_Berks
http://www.uplandsprimaryschool.com/
https://uplandsberkshire.org/key-information/covid-19/
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Information poster for families (cont.) 
 
This has been emailed out, and is also available on the Uplands website within the Covid-19 page. 

https://uplandsberkshire.org/
https://www.instagram.com/uplandsberks/
https://www.facebook.com/uplandsprimaryschoolandnursery/
https://twitter.com/Uplands_Berks
http://www.uplandsprimaryschool.com/
https://uplandsberkshire.org/key-information/covid-19/

